Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
Monday, August 27, 2007
8:30 AM, 245 POT

Present: Leonidas Bachas, Virginia Blum, Phil Harling, Steven Hoch, Brandon Look, Keith MacAdam, Ellen Riggle, John Selegue, and Kirsten Turner

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM.

1) Dean Hoch thanked Committee members for their willingness to serve.  He reviewed the Committee’s role and discussed issues of confidentiality.  The Committee elected Keith MacAdam to serve as Chair for AY08.

2) The minutes from the May 7, 2007 meeting were approved.

3) Dean Hoch updated the Committee on College business:

a. The College’s FY08 budget was presented.
b. Over the summer Provost Subbaswamy allocated four additional faculty lines to the College.  During AY08 the College will undertake a total of 26 faculty searches.  

c. The average faculty salary raise this year was 3.5 percent; an additional 1.5 percent is to be allocated in January 2008.  Dean Hoch has yet to receive instructions from Provost Subbaswamy as to how the additional 1.5 percent is to be distributed.

d. The College received additional funds over the summer to increase its teaching assistant stipends.  Twelve of the College departments are now at 90-100 percent of the benchmark average. 
e. Effective immediately, the College will entertain special opportunity hires.

f. Beginning this year all incoming assistant professors will receive an additional $7,000 in either summer salary or research funding for summer 2008.  The College hopes to make this an annual allocation for all new assistant professors.

g. The College has hired 10 additional academic advisors to be embedded in the College’s 16 departments.  The Committee reviewed a DRAFT document outlining the new DUS and advisor responsibilities.  The Committee by a vote of 5 to 0 with 1 absent unanimously approved the document with no changes.

h. The go-live date for the College’s webpage has been delayed until the first of the year due to staff turnover.  As a result of the delay, work will begin on additional departmental websites.
4) The Committee began a discussion how best to revise the faculty DOE policy.  
5) The Committee discussed the English Department Academic Program Review.  Recommendations were made and will continue at the next Committee meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 AM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Kirsten Turner

